
 

 

    
     

      
       

 
       

      
     
      
      
     
      
     
        
 

       
        
 

         
       
         
         
      
       
      
     
       
     
           
      
          
      
           
         
     
  
 

      
 

                
               

               
                   

            
       

 
                

   

VIRGINIA WESTERN COMMUNITY COLLEGE 
Local Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 

Meeting No. 296, March 20, 2025 
Fishburn Hall Training Room, F002, at 11:30am 

Members Present: Penny Hodge, Roanoke County 
Lesley Carter, Franklin County 
Dwayne Huff, Craig County 
Joyce Kessinger, Botetourt County 
Dr. Ken Nicely, Roanoke County 
Todd Putney, Roanoke City–Chair 
Tim Rowe, Roanoke County 
Chad Scott, Roanoke City 
Dr. Beth Quinn, Roanoke City -Vice Chair 

Members Absent: Valerie Brown, Roanoke City 
Dr. Forest Jones, City of Salem 

Faculty/Staff Present: Amy Balzer, Exec Assistant to the President 
Dr. Robert Sandel, College President/Board Secretary 
Leah Savelyev, Admin and Professional Faculty Senate Chair 
Bernadette Battle, Associate Vice President of Student Affairs 
Sarah Chitwood, Representing Institutional Effectiveness 
Jamie Snead, Representing Institutional Advancement 
Brian Roberts, Faculty Senate Chair 
Heather Lindberg, Hidden Gem 
JW Taylor, Great Expectations Success Coach 
Casey Lofton, Hidden Gem 
Lisa Ridpath, Vice President of Financial and Administrative Services 
Brian Roberts, Faculty Senate Chair 
Jennifer Pittman, Assoc Vice President of Human Resources 
Bryan Walke, Staff Senate Chair 
Dr. Elizabeth Wilmer, Vice President of Academic and Workforce Solutions 
Kevin Witter, Director of Facilities, Planning and Development 
Michael Jones, Student Spotlight 

I. WELCOME AND CALL TO ORDER 

Mr. Putney called the meeting to order thanking everyone for their time. He welcomed board member (in-
person) Lesley Carter representing Franklin County. Then Mr. Putney shared a very brief presidential 
recruitment update, noting interviews at the system level have commenced and once finalists are identified, 
college visits will be the next phase. Dr. Forest Jones was also acknowledged for his most recent book being 
published, Good Trouble: The Selma, Alabama and Derry, Northern Ireland Connection 1963-1972. 
Although absent, everyone shared their kudos. 

Mr. Putney then presented the January 16, 2025 meeting minutes for approval with the officer title 
correction noted. 








